Subject: Planning permission, Application number: 2022/0694/P

Application number: 2022/0694/P

To whom it may concern,

My name is Maria Weeks and | am the owner of 6 Orestes Mews. | would like to object to the proposed planning
works on Mill Lane which will affect use of the mews.

The plans propose to put a gate in the rear fence of the property to allow access onto the private road known as
Orestes Mews. This is unlawful. Orestes Mews is private and maintained by the freeholders of the mews, itis not a
public highway maintained by Camden. This would amount to trespass and will impeded our access and privacy. The
owners of the mews DO NOT agree to an easement allowing a right of access to the residents of the Mill Lane
properties.

I note that the pictures that were submitted as part of the design and access statement did not actually show the
Meuws, just the front and rear elevation which although perhaps is the minimum requirement, | consider somewhat
misleading. In fact, | cannot see an reference to the 6 houses of the Mews in the Desigh and Access statement at all.
We would welcome you to inspect the site.

The 6 householders of the Mews are extremely concerned about this and would take immediate legal action against
the local authority and the owner of the building without hesitation.

Yours Sincerely,

Maria Weeks
6 Orestes Mews



